
Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting

January 20, 2011
Members present were:  Glen Scott, Barb Scott, Susan Simmons, Barry Cooper, Pat Cooper, Lori O’Hare, Pam Scott and Mitch Martin
The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm.  

The minutes from the last meeting (November 2010) were reviewed, and approved by a unanimous vote.

Reports

Treasurer’s Report: Our current spending balance is $2,182.88 in the 1st Bank account.  Barry is searching for a new CD for the $5103 that was in the ING account.   $5103.60 was transferred from the ING Business CD into our 1stBank account.  Out of this, $81.83 was owed to the Friends from the 2009 park passes transaction and $3.67 was owed to the Endowment from the 2010 park passes transaction.  The balance in the Endowment is $5025.44.
Membership: 1 renewal membership and the Kern’s donation were received this past month.  
Communications:  No news - Jack is not present for an update.
Volunteer Update:  The next volunteer meeting will be in March.
Park Manager Update

Sean O’Donell will be the new Ranger filling Brian Kerrigan’s position once he graduates from the academy.  Mitch expects him to be on board by February 7.  Mitch hopes to have Bernie’s position filled by Spring.  Brent’s contract runs out in March.  Pat Grove will be back this Spring.  The camper services fee tube was broken into this winter, but only $26 was taken.  
Old Business

Memorial and Donor Recognition Program:  The plan for the project is for a rock wall and flagstone tablet that can be used for engraving donor’s names.  It will consist of a 3’ high semicircular rock wall that will serve as a small amphitheater located west of the visitor center.  It will have a rock floor and a central fire pit.  The rocks used to build the wall will be used for engravings as will a large piece of flagstone that will be incorporated into the design.  The expenses associated with the cost of constructing the amphitheater will be paid for with funds from the operating budget of CMSP.  Oversight of the project will be handled by park staff.  The design for the area is being done at the state level.  Those who donate money or services in excess of $250 but less than $1000 will have their name inscribed on the flagstone.  For donations greater than $1000, the names will be engraved into one of the rocks in the wall.  Donations of less than $250 will receive a thank you letter from the FCMSP.   The FCMSP will hold an annual recognition function to unveil the engravings and to recognize people and organizations for their contributions.  The first recognition will take place during 2011 and it will include donors from past years.  Those who contribute on an ongoing basis will have the year(s) of the donations engraved behind or below their name.   We will have a sign next to the amphitheater describing the donor recognition program and flyers will be available in the visitor center.  All donors will received a letter from FCMSP and an annual news release coinciding with the recognition function will be sent out to all major publications announcing donors’ names.  
Camper Services Center project update:  The artwork was approved yesterday and will be printed in the next week.  
New Business

There is $267 left in funds from the Native Plant Naturalist class.  A motion was made to present Linda Overlin with a $100 honorarium for her work on the class and to roll the remaining funds over into the next class.  This motion was approved unanimously.
Plant identification markers – Mitch stated he may have funds to cover the cost of engraving stones identifying the plants.  He would like to start with a map and the number of plants.  Pat Cooper offered to research the cost of using stakes with numbers on them that would correspond to a sheet with the names of the plants as an option to engraving stones.  

Barry did apply for the Toyota National Public Lands grant.
Barry is working on a Facebook fans page for the Friends group.
Glen recommended we renew our membership with CNE (Center for Nonprofit Excellence) as they provide classes and grant opportunities that may be of use to us.

Discussion was held regarding NCLI and the Friends supporting it annually and putting a line item in the budget for it.   We will also do the same for the Jr. Ranger program.

A motion was made to renew our membership to TOSC.  The group approved unanimously to send TOSC a $50 donation.  

Mitch wants to start the process for the Camper Services Native Garden project.  Linda Overlin and Barb Scott will meet with park staff and see what they want in the garden.  Mitch would like the garden in by the end of May.  The Friends may be asked to purchase pea gravel for the garden.  Volunteer help would be needed for the planting. 
Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:20pm.  

Next meeting: February 17 at 5:30 pm.  
Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare, Secretary

